
 

 

  PRESIDENT AND BUSINESS MANAGER’S REPORT 

 

Dear Brothers & Sisters,  

It is with great pleasure and pride that I report our Union Hall and Offices     
are now owned “free and clear”.  Our remaining mortgage balance of over       
$2 million has been paid in full!  Our funds continue to increase and flourish! 
With the exception of our operating expenses and monthly maintenance           
costs, Local 73 is debt free!  We have worked tirelessly and have had the         
determination to deliver stability while being steadfast in our business                
decisions to Move Our Union Forward.  Together we have had many positive 
accomplishments!  We can, and should both acknowledge and celebrate them! 

At this time, the work situation is good but it could always be better.  We are continually striving to 
have full employment for our members.  The seasons are changing and unfortunately that sometimes 
also brings a slowdown to our work.  Preparing for the winter slowdown is difficult and never             
welcome.  We need to have as much outside work completed to allow for the tenant work to carry     
us into and through the cold weather.  Another apprentice sign-up is in progress and that’s always a      
welcome sign of an increase of our upcoming work.   

In early October, I will be traveling to China, representing Local 73, for instruction and training of               
production, in preparation and development of our upcoming Rail Car assembly jobs.  This endeavor 
will be a joint venture with SMW Local 73 and IBEW Local 134 to employ many of our members  
with the Chinese company, CRRC.  At the present time, the assembly plant where the Rail Cars will  
be produced is under construction with a PLA in place to protect our labor movement.  As more      
information becomes available on future Rail Car assembly jobs, I will pass it on to you.  

Unfortunately, as of late, our nation’s weather has taken its toll on many areas of our country.       
Please remember and check in on our members and their families that have possibly fallen victim to      
the hurricanes and the devastation that they may have experienced.  Please let us know if we can be     
of assistance to them at this difficult time. 

Thank you for your continued support, and as always, if you have any questions or concerns, please  
feel free to contact me. 

Fraternally, 

 

         
 

Rocco Terranova 
President and Business Manager 
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NEWSLETTER — FALL 2017 

                           

           

“GENERATIONS” 

Sculpted by                                
A. Joseph Kinkel,                        

an artist who is committed 
to representing America at 

work, past and present. 
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LOCAL 73 WOULD LIKE  
TO WELCOME  THE 

FOLLOWING 

NEW CONTRACTORS: 

     Amalgamated Services, Inc. 

     Complete Temperature Systems 

     Doornbos Acquisition, LLC 

     R. J. O’Neil, Inc. 

     Royal Sheet Metal 

     Sterling Commercial Roofing Left to right: Brother John Rodish, Director of Organizing Eric Olson  
and Marketing Representative/Organizer Dave Sylvester 

2017 SOUTHEAST SIDE 
LABOR DAY PARADE                                                       

On September 2nd, SMW Local 73 was proud to     
join the over 70 labor unions and community groups 
that participated in the10th Ward’s Friends of Labor 

event celebrating Union pride, solidarity, and the    
contributions of working class people -                                                      

past, present and future. 

For the 4th consecutive year,                  
SMW Local 73 Organizers          

participated in the                     
St. Paul Job Fair, proudly              

serving as ambassadors for the 
Sheet Metal building trade and 

reaching out to potential                 
recruits for our craft. 

3RD ANNUAL                
TRIBUTE  TO LABOR  

RACE DAY                                           

On a beautiful September afternoon, Local 73 members             
and their families, experienced the fun and excitement of                 

fast-paced NASCAR racing at Chicagoland Speedway.  
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UNION             
SHEET METAL            

WORKERS 
DON’T RUN    

ON DUNKIN’! 
Local 73 was front          

and center at              
Dunkin’ Donuts  
in Tinley Park, IL        

to protest the             
company’s use of          
non-union labor. 

          “RETIREMENT”  

 IS NOT PART OF A UNION 

 SHEET METAL WORKERS’   

           VOCABULARY! 
 Retiree Dennis Iliff hits the bricks 

alongside his Local 73 Brothers and 
Sisters to show his union pride and 

solidarity at a protest rally against the 
use of non-union labor at the        

Buona Beef new construction project 
in Berwyn, IL.  A very special thank 

you to ALL our retirees who           
continue to join us on the front lines! 

LOCAL 73, SCABBY AND FRIENDS SENDING A CLEAR 
PRO-UNION MESSAGE  TO NON-UNION EMPLOYERS! 

Local 73 Members were quick to answer the call from the Building Trades Organizing 
Committee to participate in protests and distribute handbills at two Miller’s Ale House  
locations - North Riverside on July 27th, and Schaumburg on August 3rd. In a show of   

true union solidarity, Local 73 stood side-by-side their Brothers and Sisters from multiple             
building trades including the IBEW, Carpenters, Brick Layers & Allied Craftworkers,          

Sprinkler Fitters, and more, to send the Florida-based company                                                          

the “UNION YES  ✓” message! 

Let the workers organize. Let the   
toilers assemble. Let their crystallized 

voice proclaim their injustices and  
demand their privileges. Let all 

thoughtful citizens sustain them,      
for the future of Labor is the                       

future of America.                                                          
— John L. Lewis 
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          YOU’RE INVITED TO JOIN  THE LABOR UNITED              
   PRO-UNION,  PRO-WORKER COMMUNITY   

Labor United’s mission is to enhance public education as to the importance of trained, skilled labor 
and to encourage the public to consider fair wages for all workers.  The website features articles 
such as why consumers should be wary of non-union work, the several common misconceptions 

about unions, and how a person can join a union. 

Visit their website . . . www.Labor-United.com 

HEATING & COOLING 

 

WHY USE SMART?  

Many of the SMART Contractor Companies started out as union tradesmen, and were proud      
enough of their trade to continue on as a family company. Quality, integrity and experience are       
the cornerstone of a company and a life’s work. 
 

SMART Contractors use a highly educated workforce that maintains knowledge through continuing   
education programs. Having a well-trained technician means the job is going to be done correctly,    
efficiently, and also safely. These employees have chosen this as a career, a lifelong commitment that 
gives the SMART Contractor a proven workforce. 

 

VALUE 
The SMART Contractor is dedicated to providing homeowners with a unique blend of               
Customer Service, HVAC Expertise and Pricing, which brings real value to your home . . .            
and REBATES are available! 
 

QUALITY 
After a vigorous 5 years of training, at our state of the art accredited facility, the staff of        
the SMART Contractors leads the industry in nationally recognized certifications. 
 

TRUST 
The association of SMART Contractors was founded in 1943. Their employees are                        
drug tested, OSHA safety trained and strive to be on the cutting edge of technology. 

 

      For more information, and service areas, check out the website: 

www.iwantsmart.com 

CONTACT SMART FOR ALL 
YOUR HEATING AND             

COOLING NEEDS 

http://www.labor-united.com/


 

 

ATTENTION ALL LOCAL 73 VETERANS 
 
 
 

The Local 73 Veterans’ Committee will be hosting a          
luncheon honoring America’s Troops and Local 73 Members       

(both retired and active military in any branch), on    

DATE:    Sunday, November 5, 2017 

TIME:    Noon to 3:00 p.m. 

PLACE:  Union Hall 
    4550 Roosevelt Road 
           Hillside, IL 

Please R.S.V.P.  to 708-449-0073  (by November 1st) 

U. S. Marine Corps Reserve  
2017  Toys for Tots Program 

 

Beginning October 2nd, Local 73 will once again have a donation 
box in the Union Office lobby for the Toys for Tots Program.   
Please drop off any new, unwrapped toys* to help the less            
fortunate children in the Chicagoland area.  The last day for    
drop off is Wednesday, December 6th.  Your generosity will            
surely put a smile on a child’s face!  Thank you in advance.             
* Please exclude stuffed animals 
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Back in April, the SMW Local 73 Veterans’ Committee 
announced our partnership with the Midwest            
Veterans Closet located in North Chicago .  .  . where Veterans shop FREE!                       
Please help us continue to positively impact the lives of our local Veterans by donating 
new and gently used clothing. Let’s give back to the deserving men and women who 
served our country and are now in need of help themselves.  Donations can be 
dropped off at the Union Office Monday through Friday during normal business 
hours (7:00 a.m. - 3:30 p.m.).  Thanks in advance, for your generosity. 

Please note that the drawing for two $1,000 Richard “Mac” McCoy Scholarships will take place at this event.   
Completed Applications and Certification of College Forms must be submitted to the                                                   

Union Office Veterans’ Committee no later than October 31st. 
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SMW LOCAL 73 MAKING A DIFFERENCE                              
IN OUR COMMUNITIES AND THE WORLD! 

LOCAL 73 GOES GREEN! 
Thanks to the great member turnout 

and a beautiful sunny day, the                                                     
2nd Annual SMW Local 73                            

Paper Document Shredding and                                                        
Electronics Recycling Event                          

was a huge success!  

It’s not too early to start collecting    
recyclables for next year’s event.                                         

Get a jump on your spring cleaning!  
Think green and help save the planet!   

Details on the 2018 event will be                     
published early next year.  

Pictured from left to right:  Phil Kraft, Carol Kraft, Robert Zogata (Retirees’ Club             
President), Dennis Repple, Sue Terranova, Wesley Repple, Eric Olson (Director of    
Organizing), Les Ayling, Diane Ayling, Ginny Short and Jim Short 

NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF  
LETTER CARRIERS ANNUAL 

       2017 “STAMP OUT HUNGER” FOOD DRIVE 
Once again, Local 73 Members went above and beyond to combat hunger                   
in the U.S. Their extremely generous donations of non-perishable food               
items were delivered to community food banks, pantries, and shelters                   

providing families in need with a lifeline of basic nutrition. 

A special 
thanks to 

Sheet Metal 
Werks            

for their 
amazing 

generosity!  

A very special 
thank you to 
all our event 
volunteers! 

WAY TO GO                                    
TIN KNOCKERS! 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Local 73 “stepped up to the plate” once again     
by participating in the Chicago Building &   

Construction Trades Council’s Annual          
Bernard J. Spatz Dollars Against Diabetes       
16” Softball Tournament held on Saturday,   

July 8th, at St. Christina’s Fields in beautiful 
Chicago. This fun-filled event raised money 

for the Diabetes Research Institute Foundation 
which works tirelessly to find a cure for the 

millions of individuals affected by this disease.  
A huge thank you to all the players and               
our loyal fans who came out to support                

this very worthy cause. 
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JOIN  THE  SHEET METAL  WORKERS’  LOCAL 73 RETIREES’ CLUB 
We meet on the second Thursday of each month at 10:00 a.m. in our Union Hall at                             

4550 Roosevelt Road, Hillside, IL. It’s a great way to meet new friends and reconnect with                   
old friends. Our meetings consist of a variety of events, a spring and fall luncheon, as well as                

planned trips!  The annual dues of only $25.00 covers both you and your spouse, or you and a guest. 
If you’re interested in joining the Retirees’ Club,  

please contact President, Bob Zogata at 708-354-2347.  

 CONGRATULATIONS            
NEW RETIREES 

May you have a long, happy and healthy retirement! 

 

Jeffrey Beam Timothy Gross Wayne Kullman 

Richard Borowski Chester Hanson III Connell O’Connor 

Robert Capulli Anthony Jackson Gregory Ramsey 

Jose Crespo Dennis Kein, Jr. Mitchell Rigsby 

Philip Dzialowy Jerome Kelly Howard Sacco 

Rodolfo Garcia Robert Kolb Michael Sandlass 

RETIREES’ CLUB  
AUGUST 7, 2017 
GOLF OUTING 

Beautiful weather,       
the smell of freshly 

mowed grass,                   
delicious food,              

thirst-quenching        
beverages, raffle 
prizes, and most 

importantly,     
playing a great                

round of golf with                
fun-loving Local 73 
Brothers & Sisters.             

Who could ask     
for more?                          

A special thanks to         
Event Coordinator       

Bob Miklos for   
another great event! 
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46th Annual Sheet Metal Workers’  
Local 73 Pin Presentation Ceremonies 

70 YEARS SERVICE  60 YEARS SERVICE  50 YEARS SERVICE  40 YEARS SERVICE  25 YEARS SERVICE 

Edward S. Cochran  Richard H. Luensman  Thomas E. Foreman  John L. Davis, Jr.  Steven J. Fiorio 

Herbert J. Drews  John P. Mescall  John  Frickenstein  Peter J. De Spain  Richard H. Ford 

Robert R. Full  Charles R. Meyer  Dennis J.Gary  Michael Dougherty  Rufino Garcia 

Raymond H. Gorski  Wayne Piersma  John Granias  Henry W. Erbach  Keith A. Gawlik 

Harry P. Keper  Rexall T. Prim  Donald W. Hayden, Jr.  James M. Flood  Carmelo Giarrizzo 

Edward S. Koehler  Thomas P. Ritchey  Adolf Heimann  Alfredo  Franco  Patrick W. Gilhooly 

John McDonough  John Schaefer  James T. Hlevyack  Steven M. Gilbert  Ricardo Gonzalez 

Andrew F. Organiscak  Charles Scherer  Ralph H. Holik  Robert L. Hood  Scott A. Granko 

Theodore F. Schwartz  William N. Schoeneman  John A.  Hunt  Flavio Huizar  John Haaksma 

Stanley W. Winkler  Edward F. Schroeder  Charles V. Knaperek  Harvey V. Johnson, Jr.  Thomas P. Handtmann 

  Ralph W. See  Roger D. Lapato  Martin J. Krashoc  Charles J. Heintzelman 

60 YEARS SERVICE  Edward A. Sesso  Arthur A. Lemke  Donald W. Lindemulder  Robert G. Kamuda 

Charles E. Albright  Leonard Sieros  Nicholas Longo  Bruno Liszka  John M. Karczynski 

Robert G. Applequist  George J. Simon  Dennis J. McKay  James L. Love  Patrick J. Klee 

James J. Arent  John G. Smith  Robert C. Miklos  James Mancini  Joseph M. Kuczero 

Arthur A. Baker  Nicholas Spoolstra  Daryl Morgan  Michael  Marion  David R. Lang 

Frank J. Batka, Jr.  John S. Swider  Dennis Pavloski  Gregory E. Mazzone  Robert J. Lehr 

Robert M. Bauer  Frank P. Taucher  David A. Phillips  Herman L. Nitz, Sr.  Fred T. Lundgren 

Anton M. Berger  George R. Tomaszewski  Francisco D. Phillips  Stephen F. Passannante  Cliff E. Lundquist 

Donald T. Biegel  Frank Toplak  Doyle R. Price  Miguel Romero  Silvestre Maldonado 

Albert Capasso  Ernest Wagner  Wesley M. Repple  Ronald Slaviero  Stanislaw Malysa 

Raymond F. Capizzano  John J. Whalen  Clarence E. Samuel  Walter F. Stasiak  Jonathan V. May 

James C. Carden  William J. Wilk  Ronald L. Schag  Thomas C. Vaccaro  James J. McEvoy, Jr. 

John E. Cavalzani  Harold R. Williams  Richard M. Schmidt  Raul L. Villafuerte  David Michalec 

Robert M. Coffey    Stephen E. Smith  Brian G. Watson  Anthony R. Mirabelli 

Frank A. Colagrossi  IN MEMORIAM -  Ronald W. Smykowski  Jerome S. Wayer  Juan G. Monreal 

Henry G. Dewey  60 YEARS  Albert L. Sprissler, Jr.  Anthony J. Wilhelm  John R. Montalbano III 

Kenneth R. Dresback  Thomas M. Caragher  Charles L. Terry  Frank Willett  Gerald Mraz 

Melvin W. Erickson  Hans L. Gestrich  Douglas A. Underwood  Randy Willis  Jose R. Murillo 

Peter Ewasiuk  Donald R. Luce  Joseph A. Valentino  Michael Wolf  Thomas J. Needham 

James P. Flanagan  Thomas L. Malecki  Michael O. Whited    Randy Philgren 

Francis J. Gay  Edward C. Ohlson  George Wlodarski  25 YEARS SERVICE  Patrick W. Polzin, Jr. 

Julius M. Gelber    Leroy H. Zobel  Joseph E. Angone  Richard A. Renz 

Joseph E. Gillenwater  50 YEARS SERVICE    Johny H. Bacus  Jose R. Rincon 

Ralph W. Grenz  Arthur B. Armagast  IN MEMORIAM -  Felipe Bautista, Sr.  Michael L. Roberts 

Geno P. Grillo  Raymond E. Benson  50 YEARS  James R. Bloniarz  Gabriel Robles 

James L. Hesse  Richard A. Biehl  Walter J. Bert, Jr.  Scott W. Bruce  Gustavo R. Romero 

Guenter Hoffmann  Aubrey F. Biggs, Sr.  Daniel E. Grennan  John Burgmeier  James R. Russ, Jr. 

Roy Ingram  Robert G. Bonny  Richard Jakubiec  Gerardo Cabrera  Nick Sasanelli 

Francis J. Jiracek  Conrad J. Brouwer    Allen Castaneda  Kenneth J. Sewers 

Hans L. Juckel  Thomas W. Burek  40 YEARS SERVICE  Chanthavong Chantharasy  Thomas M. Simboli 

Bruce G. Julitz  John R. Czech  Robert C. Beeson  Walter S. Choksi  Kevin D. Sims 

Kenneth L. Kay  Gary L. Dewitt  Joseph E. Bingham  Marian Chlebowicz  James J. Suterko 

Bill G. Kirk  Evan F. Evans  Michael J. Campagna  Michael E. Crnkovich  Tomas Tolayo 

Alvin J. Kosmala  Walter P. Falardeau  Audrey C. Carr  Darren Dzik  Allan W. Tomnitz, Jr. 

Marion J. Krupa  Dale J. Finucane  Roy M. Charleston  Steven Eklund  Ricardo Trejo 

Jerrold A. La Zar  Jerry A. Fischer  Robert K. Couwenhoven  Jorge Escott  Matthew K. Van Buskirk 

Michael J. Liotta  Thomas C. Fischer  Michael J. Dalton  Giuseppe Favilla  Bryan Vollmann 
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60-year Pin Recipients 

70-year Pin 
Recipients 
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50-year Pin Recipients 

25-year Pin Recipients 

40-year Pin Recipients 



 

 

HAVE  YOU HAD THE CHANCE TO              
CHECK OUT OUR NEW  WEBSITE?  

We’ve partnered with the Local 73 JATC                                      
(Joint Apprentice and Training Committee) to create                 

a single site for quick and easy access to Union Office,          
Training Center and Signatory Contractor information.        

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Visit us at www.smw73.org  
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HONOR THE MEMORY OF YOUR LOVED ONE, 
OR DISPLAY YOUR UNION PRIDE WITH A  

PERSONALIZED PAVER BRICK FOR THE  
BRICK WALK AROUND THE UNION OFFICE FLAGPOLE 

Sheet Metal Workers’ International  
2017-18 Scholarship Winners 

 

The Selection Committee of the Sheet Metal Workers’             
International Scholarship Fund awarded two               

Scholarships, beginning with the Fall 2017 term,         
to the following members’ dependents: 

 
 

Nadine Hernandez  
Recipient of an SMWI Foundation     
one-year Scholarship                                                    
(Daughter of Brother John R. Hernandez) 
 



David R. Kavalauskas  
Recipient of an SMWI Fund                    
four-year Scholarship                                               
(Son of Brother David Kavalauskas) 
 

We wish both of the recipients the best of luck             
and great success as they embark on this new            

chapter in their lives.  
 

Congratulations!  

The Sheet Metal Workers’ Local 73 
Veterans’ Committee is selling             
Paver Bricks to go around our              

flagpole.  The bricks are $50.00 each 
and can accommodate 3 lines  
with 13 characters  per line             

(spaces count as a character).  
The next phase of bricks will be                 

installed in the spring!  
If you would like to purchase a brick, 

please contact Eric Olson or the    
Union Office at 708-449-0073 - or go 
to our website, www.smw73.org - 

to obtain an order .   

                           

 
 

 

Local 73 Officers 
 

 

Rocco Terranova                        
President and Business Manager 

 

Ray Suggs                                 
Financial Secretary-Treasurer  

 

Mike Vittorio                               
Recording Secretary 

 

Mike Webster                               
Vice President                   

 

Business Agents 

 Dan Ahern       Dave Brown  

Frank Iovinelli          

 Mike May      Brian Mulheran 

    

Organizers 

  Eric Olson 

  Dave Sylvester  

 

Executive Board 

 Clifford Brooks    Jeffery Hillery 

 Daniel Lowery     Thomas Patzin 

                                                     

Trustees 

 Dennis Berg      Joseph Gelardi
    

 Steve Pittman      Thomas Santore 

 

Warden 

Nicholas Fricano 

 

Conductor 

Kenneth Short 
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IN MEMORIAM ...you will be truly missed 

(LDB) - Local Death Benefit 

          NAME                                  DATE OF DEATH 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

 

 

Daniel L. Kaminskas (LDB) 08/14/2017 

Richard (“Dick”) Paulsen (LDB) 08/17/2017 

Walter J. Bert, Jr. (LDB) 08/18/2017 

Theodore E. Smykowski (LDB) 08/24/2017 

Joseph A. Di Pietro (LDB) 09/02/2017 

Harry W. Johnson (LDB) 09/08/2017 

Frank V. Leskivec (LDB) 09/12/2017 

 

THE UNION MAN 
 

As a member of the working class 
Many ups and downs I’ve had 

The good times come, the bad times pass 
And the good outweighs the bad 

 
I’ve been on strikes, in picket lines 

When times were hard as hell 
For what was fair and rightly mine 

To raise my family well 
 

A truth I’ve learned in all the years 
If the working man survives 

In spite of hunger, hardship, fears 
The Union must survive 

 
But who will know I’ve come this way 

When I have reached life’s span 
If nothing else just let them say 

He was a Union Man 
 

- Hugh X. Lewis     

                           

 
 

          NAME                                  DATE OF DEATH 

Daniel E. Grennan (LDB) 03/22/2017 

Richard V. Jakubiec  03/27/2017 

Jeffry A. Habich (LDB) 03/29/2017 

John M. Warush (LDB) 04/04/2017 

Darwin F. Hansen     04/08/2017 

Robert E. Steward  04/14/2017 

Robert F. Wilhelm  04/19/2017 

Roy Guthridge, Jr.  05/01/2017 

Robert R. Ortman  05/03/2017 

Arnold E. Krebs  05/03/2017 

Raymond E. Pyle  05/06/2017 

Edmund Krol (LDB) 05/07/2017 

John L. Kasput (LDB) 05/13/2017 

Thomas L. Malecki (LDB) 05/14/2017 

Thomas Caragher  05/15/2017 

Frank D. Palmere, Sr.  05/21/2017 

George J. Sterling, Jr.  05/31/2017 

William ("Bill") Weyrich  05/31/2017 

Lester Vander Steeg (LDB) 06/05/2017 

Edward D. (“Ole”) Ohlson (LDB) 06/06/2017 

Thomas J. Boswell   06/19/2017 

Glenn W. Schuster  06/30/2017 

George Tomlitz  07/01/2017 

Frederick C. Dahmer (LDB) 07/08/2017 

Brent F. Kamykowski (LDB) 07/11/2017 

Martin W. Levin, Jr. (LDB) 07/15/2017 

Raymond J. Weigle  07/19/2017 

Donald J. Guzzo  07/29/2017 

Michael T. Griffin  07/30/2017 

Charles R. Martisawski  07/30/2017 

Theodore R. ("Ted") Pawela  07/31/2017 

Donald R. Luce (LDB) 08/01/2017 

Henry A. Poreda, Jr.  08/03/2017 

Robert E. Lindsay  08/10/2017 



 

 

Download the FREE  
Sheet Metal Workers’                
Local 73 App on your 

Smartphone!      
 

The App features a directory of some of the 
finest union sheet metal contractors in the  
Chicagoland area, key information about 

Local 73, photos of a wide variety of completed 
projects showcasing the best in sheet metal 
craftsmanship, as well as Local 73 contact 

information. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

If you have a QR reader          
installed on your phone,       
you can also scan this QR       
code to install the App.                                                                                       

CURRENT MEMBER INFORMATION NEEDED! 
It is extremely important that we have your current personal information on file. Many             
members have moved or changed their phone numbers and have not reported these changes to 
the office. We are continuing to work on obtaining e-mail addresses for our members, so we ask 
that you also provide your e-mail address. Please contact Diane at the Union Office at                 
708-449-0073, or via e-mail at diane@smw73.org  with your information. 

 

 Members, if you participate in the Local Death Benefit, you must make sure you have the most   
current beneficiary information on file with the Union Office. If you need to change or review    
the information we have on file, please contact Joni Hill at the Union Office at 708-449-4575,  
or via e-mail at joni@smw73.org. 

 Local  73 E-mail               
“Blast Alerts” 

“Blast Alerts” are e-mails sent directly to  

you to notify you of important Union 

updates, like pickets, rallies, current events, 
etc. Your e-mail address is kept in-house 

and will never be sold to outside companies. 
However, you must sign up to receive 

these Alerts. It’s a very simple process … 

just send an e-mail to alerts@smw73.org  

with “Blast Alerts” on the Subject line 

and you will be added to the distribution 

list for all future e-mails from the Union. 

If you have any questions, please feel free 

to contact the Union Office at 708-449-0073. 

COMMUNICATION CENTRAL 

 

www.facebook.com/sheetmetal73 
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 Go to iTunes or Google 
Play and search for        

SMW Local 73 to        
download the App onto  

your Smartphone.  
(Standard messaging or 
data rates may apply.) 

mailto:Alerts@smw73.org


 

 

Holiday with Santa 
Sunday, December 10, 2017 

The holiday season is fast approaching!  

We would like to invite you to attend Local 73’s Annual 

Holiday with Santa 
Sunday, December 10, 2017 

to be held at our Union Hall 

4550 Roosevelt Road 

Hillside, IL 60162 
Please indicate which session you prefer and return your reservation form to the 

Union Hall by November 30th, as seating is limited to 500 people for each session. 

We ask immediate family only. 

Each child will have an opportunity to meet with Santa, as well as  

participate in face painting, crafts, sing-a-longs, and much more. 

Please bring your own camera. 

-----------------------------------------------------

RESERVATION FORM FOR SUNDAY, DECEMBER 10, 2017 

Holiday with Santa 

Please check preferred session: 

      ______ Morning Session      8:30 a.m. to 11:30 a.m. (Light breakfast) 

    ______ Afternoon Session   1:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m.   (Light lunch)            

  Member’s name:________________________  Member #:__________ 

  Phone #___________________ Email:_________________________      

  Child’s name:______________________________Age:___________                      

  Child’s name:______________________________Age:___________ 

  Child’s name:______________________________Age:___________ 

  Total number of adults:______    Total number of children:______ 
Please note: Your reservation will be confirmed either by phone or email  

the week of December 4, 2017. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

UNION OFFICE STAFF 
 

Joni Hill   -  708-449-4575  
Office Manager, Contractor Coordinator                  

& Local Death Benefit    
  

Carmella Jasiak  -  708-449-4596                               
Executive Assistant 

 

Doris Rivera  -  708-449-4573              
Dues & Membership 

 

Diane Vassolo  -  708-449-0073          
Receptionist & Event Coordinator 

 

Carol Villarreal  -  708-449-4576        
Accounting Manager & Savings 

Welfare, Pension and Annuity            

Funds Office   

708-449-7373                                

www.sm73funds.org 

Apprentice & Journeyman                           

Training Center                                             
708-544-5711                               

www.smw73.org 

SHEET METAL WORKERS’ LOCAL 73 

NEWSLETTER  - FALL 2017 

4550 Roosevelt Road 
Hillside, IL 60162 

 
Phone: 708-449-0073 

Fax: 708-449-7337 
E-mail: unionoffice@smw73.org 

UPCOMING  
UNION MEETINGS 
(All meetings start at 7:00 p.m. 

 Doors open at 6:15 p.m.) 
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2017 
• Friday, October 6th                                

(Beer Meeting & Scholarship Drawing) 
• Friday, November 3rd             
• Friday, December 1st   

2018 
• Friday,  January 5th 
• Friday, February 2nd 
• Friday, March 2nd  

 

(Note: Some dates may be subject to change) 


